
Layton Elementary Community Council  
Welcome: Jodi Wetzel, Chairman 

 

Members in Attendance: 

Jodi Wetzel- Parent- Chairman 

Melissa Pendergast- Principal 

Heather Schulz- Vice Principal 

Racquel Knavel- Teacher 

Biffy Turner- Parent (PTA President) 

Chris Flohaug- Parent 

Angie Mahan- School ELA Coordinator 

Cori Crandall- Parent 

Rick George- Parent- Vice Chairman 

 

Business 

 

Review - October Meeting Minutes - Racquel Knavel 

Virtual Parent Teacher Conference 

Mostly positive feedback from teachers and parents. Students seemed more comfortable talking 

to teacher about needs and concerns with the distance of the screen between them. Some parents 

like being in the classroom and seeing that environment but overall, survey data indicated that 

parents prefer virtual conferences.   

 

Student Safety Before and After School 

· Child Access Routing Plan https://www.saferoutesutahmap.com/map/school-maps/layton-elementary-276  

· 2 Staff - Carpool Areas 

· Bus/Daycare Unloading - Staff support 

· Playground signs 

· Crossing Guard – Gentile 

· Concerns about the new townhomes going in and the traffic that will bring. We are in 

contact with the city about traffic patterns and possible solutions. 

 

Digital Citizenship 

Students received district provided curriculum about staying safe and responsible online. Upper 

grades learned more about digital citizenship and cyber bullying. Natashia Satterthwaite created 

a safety video that was shared in each classroom. Students continue to learn about this in their 

computer class each week. 

Beginning of Year Reading Data – Angie Mahan, ELA Coordinator 

At the beginning of the school year data was, as anticipated, lower than desired. Deficits mainly 

occurred with new first grade students. Students are experiencing a lot of growth as progress 

monitoring is being done throughout the year so far. SPIRE has been an excellent resource in 

helping our low readers. Students will be tested again mid January, we are expecting to see 

awesome growth! 

https://www.saferoutesutahmap.com/map/school-maps/layton-elementary-276
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Quarantine, Soft Closure Plan 

Individual vs Whole Class vs Entire School 

Melissa has a schedule that will be sent out (upon approval) in the event that our school were to 

be put on a soft closure. There is a plan when an individual student is quarantined, as well as if 

the whole class or whole school were to be closed. 

 

Other 

Last year parents watched a school safety video that was created by the 6th graders. We’ll do 

another video this year to see progress in the carpool and crosswalk areas. 

 

Next Meeting: 

February 9, 4:00 pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


